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SUBMISSION TO SENATE EMPLOYMENT, WORKPLACE RELATIONS AND EDUCATION LEGISLATION COMMITTEE 

WORKPLACE RELATIONS AMENDMENT (IMPROVED PROTECTION FOR VICTORIAN WORKERS) BILL 2002

SMARTcasual

537 Brunswick Street

Fitzroy North 3068

Phone: 9489 4387

Mobile: 0416 241 763

Contact: Josh Cullinan (Coordinator)

The SMARTcasual Association is an initiative of the Australian Young Christian Workers Movement. It strives to serve, educate and represent casual workers throughout Australia, and in particular young casual workers. SMARTcasual is run by, for and amongst casual workers and has regular action events, forums and planning activities in its pursuit of just working conditions for all Australians.

The legislation does nothing for the improvement of casual workers rights. The improvement of some basic rights for recognised full-time and part-time workers is a first step, but without improving the rights of casual workers alongside this we will see employees who would normally benefit from such provisions shifting into casual work.

In effect the shift into casual work does a number of things. The workers shall have less security in their work, they will not be able to rely on an income, not be able to secure loans, not be able to plan for a family and not be able to interact fully in their community, with family and with friends. In effect the very employees who it is believed will benefit from such amendments will suffer. 

Consequently, an entire range of conditions need to be introduced to ensure Victorian workers get a comprehensive set of conditions. This would also involve a reanalysis of a just casual work loading that would take into account all of these conditions. It would also seek to compare the conditions of minimum unfair dismissal provisions in other states for casual workers.

These meagre changes require two dissolutions of employee rights. The first is the increased casualisation of the Schedule 1A workforce, forcing many into insecure and precarious work. As this happens fewer and fewer workers shall enjoy the small benefits provided in some of the amendments. The second is the entrenching of a sub-class of workers being out-workers. The workers have made it clear that this legislation will not support out-workers, but in fact make their struggle for a fair and just working environment all the more difficult.

At the introduction of the Workplace Relations Act in Victoria we saw a vast movement of workers off awards and into Schedule 1A employment. This has been to the great detriment of those workers because it does not provide a reasonable set of conditions. This is an opportunity to install a real and proper set of conditions, this legislation will not do that in any way, shape or form, and consequently should not be supported.

